CALGARY WOODTURNERS GUILD NEWSLETTER



November 6, 2018

Issue 85, November 2018

Norwegian Woodturning Cruise

Norm Olsen called the meeting to order at 6:57 PM.

We had one guests – Savir. He was a guest of Kai and Ken.

Albert announced the next sawdust session would be on November 24th, followed by one on December 8th.

Norm announced that Doug would like someone to take over the newsletter, and Albert is looking for someone to take over the organizing of the Sawdust sessions. Talk to Doug or Albert to find out what is involved in these positions, and then volunteer to Norm.

It was announced that Oneway is implementing a 10% price increase, so buy quick if you're looking for something.

Kai talked about the Festival of Crafts show that we just participated in. Kai felt it was a good show. Please pick up your unsold items. Thank you to all the volunteers, especially Sherry for driving the trailer. Steve Olson informed the build that we sold \$2,910 including \$580 in tops and scoops. Parking costs for volunteers that manned the booth were \$240. Dwayne Sims moved that we pay for the parking costs out of the top sales. This motion was seconded by Greg Dahl and passed. We will end up with just over a 60% commission that will need to be deducted from the sales to pay for the booth. Final numbers will be announced at the December meeting.

Steve Olson informed the guild that he had the insurance certificates. Anyone else that wishes to sign up for insurance should see him ASAP. Cost is \$20/year if you just want liability coverage for selling, \$50/year if you are teaching. Both options include \$10,000 for tool insurance.

Norwegian Woodturning Cruise

Several of our members recently went on a woodturning cruise. Four slide shows were shown, not just about the wood turning part of the cruise but also about Norway and their experiences. Norm Olsen was first, followed by Dean Sinnott, and then after the break Richard De Groat following by Wilf Talbot.

Dave Beeman did the raffle draw with help and many pieces of wood found new homes. Marc Tremblay won \$70.00 in the 50/50 draw.

CALGARY WOODTURNERS GUILD NEWSLETTER



November 6, 2018

Issue 85, November 2018

Instant Gallery















CALGARY WOODTURNERS GUILD NEWSLETTER



November 6, 2018 Issue 85, November 2018

the Guild:

GUILD PURPOSE: To promote the art and craft of Woodturning in a way that expands the knowledge, safe practice, and enjoyment of woodturning, thereby benefitting both members and also the community.

FOR THE MEMBERS:

- To provide all members with a method of regularly exchanging ideas and experience in woodturning
- To promote safety in woodturning
- To benefit from group size in acquiring published resources and materials

FOR THE COMMUNITY:

- To bring an awareness of woodturning to the general public
- To provide charitable benefits to the community

MEMBERSHIP DUES: \$30.00 per calendar year (includes newsletter delivered via email)

MEETING LOCATION, TIME, AND MAILING ADDRESS: The guild meets on the first Tuesday each month (except July and August) at 7:00 PM at Black Forest Wood Co. Bay 7, 603 – 77 Avenue SE, Calgary, AB, t2h 2b9. Visitors are welcome



SAWDUST SESSIONS: Sawdust sessions are hold at the Calgary Drop-In Woodwork Shop (5513 3 Street

SE). Come turn and talk wood with your fellow guild members, learn or try something new. There are always people available to answer questions and give help, and lathes to turn project on. Visitors are always welcome, and lunch is available for \$5.00 for those who work up an appetite and want to stay.



CLUB OFFICERS AND DIRECTORS:

President	Norm Olsen	Charitable Co-ordinator	Dwayne Sims
Vice President	Garry Goddard	Librarian	Carl Smith
Treasurer	Steve Olson	Membership Records	Carl Smith
Secretary	Doug Drury	Newsletter	Doug Drury
Director – Website Admin.	Sherry Willets	Photographer	Vacant
Director – Program Manager	Terry Golbeck	Public Displays	Graham Dolby
Director – Sawdust Sessions	Ken Kindjerski	Public Sales	Kai Muenzer
Director – Sawdust Sessions	Albert Daniels	Raffles	Dave Beeman
		School Liaison	Vacant
		Members at large	Jim Leslie
			Vern Steinbrecker